
RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS


MEETING HELD ON 12TH SEPTEMBER, 2000
	Agenda Item
1.
Record of Business (Contact: P. Templeton,

793 3018)

-
Fuel Supplies

2.
Secondary Schools Review Options Document - Report on Consultation

(Contact: J. Edmonds,

837 1825)

3.
2001/02 Revenue Budget Consultation 

(Contact: A. Westwood

793 3200)

4.
A Wheelchair Service for Salford

(Contact: A. Williams

793 2201)

5.
Best Value Review of Property - Phase 1 (Office Support Accommodation)

(Contact: E. Wilson

793 3690)

6.
Development of the Council’s Call Centre

(Contact: M. Bleese

793 3502)

7.
Truancy Initiative

(Contact: K. Worrall

837 1715)

8.
Servicing and Maintenance of Heaters

(Contact: E. Wilson

793 3690)



9.
Local Index of Deprivation

(Contact: C. Green

793 3406)

10.
Distribution of Cabinet Papers

(Contact: A. Eastwood

793 3000)

11.
Budget Committee

(Contact: A. Westwood

793 3200)
	
	Business

AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 29th August, 2000, be approved.

The Chief Executive and the Directors of Environmental Services, Education and Leisure, and Community and Social Services reported on the consequences for the Council of the current shortages of fuel for motor vehicles caused by protestors’ action at fuel supply depots.

AGREED:
THAT a press statement be issued in respect of this matter.

Councillor Jones, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report on the consultation exercise in respect of the Secondary Schools Review Options Document.

AGREED:
(1) THAT, subject to (2) and (3) below, the report and recommendations therein be approved for submission to the Council.

(2) THAT the Council be recommended to state its commitment, in principle, to seek to retain an educational and community use on both the Little Hulton Community and Windsor High School sites that will enhance the provision the Council offers the community.

(3) THAT the Lead and Deputy Lead Member for Education and appropriate officers be authorised to enter into negotiations to secure the above.

(THESE DECISIONS ARE FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).

(a)
Calling the Tune: Consulting on the Budget
Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report setting out the rationale behind the Budget consultation and the process being used.

AGREED:
THAT the report be submitted to the Council.

(b)
Taking the Initiative: Budget Issues Report, 2000
Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report which purpose was to promote a wide-ranging debate within the City about the major budget issues facing the Council.

AGREED:
THAT the report be submitted to the Council, with amendments, as now indicated, to appendix 1 thereof.

(c)
Budget Strategy - Corporate Services Discussion Paper
(As a discussion paper the report is available only to Cabinet Members).

Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report on the future of support services/service delivery.

AGREED:
THAT the matter be considered further at the next meeting of the Cabinet.

Councillor Hudson, Deputy Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report on the development of a full wheelchair service for Salford.

J. Melia (University of Salford), L. Dixon (Community and Social Services) and J. Browne (Wheelchair user) addressed the meeting in respect of the proposal.

AGREED:
THAT a joint service with the NHS be developed to link the Wheelchair Service with the Occupational Therapy and Loan Equipment Service, involving, in time, an application to use the flexibility under section 31 of the Health Act 1999.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).

Councillor Lightup, Chairman of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee, submitted a report of that Committee in respect of the Best Value Review of Property - Phase 1 (Office Support Accommodation).

AGREED:
THAT the report and recommendations therein be approved for submission to the Council.

(See addendum).

Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a joint report of the Directors of Corporate Services and Personnel Services in respect of proposed amendments to the establishment of the Corporate Services Directorate by the consolidation of the existing arrangements and further expansion of the Call Centre.

AGREED:
THAT the staffing structure and grades, and the arrangements for transfers and recruitment to the new structure, as detailed in the report, be approved.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).

The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report containing information in respect of the Truancy Initiative, and undertook to evaluate the Initiative in the long term.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

The Deputy Director of Development Services submitted a report recommending the acceptance of a tender for the servicing and maintenance of low temperature hot water fan and natural convector heaters at educational premises.

AGREED:
THAT the tender of PSI (Resources) Limited, in the sum of £18.50 (fan convector) and £10.50 (natural convector) and not being the lowest tender, be accepted.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)

Councillor Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report containing information on the DETR latest Index of Multiple Deprivation.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report on the distribution of Cabinet papers.

AGREED:
THAT Cabinet papers be made available as follows:-

Part 1 Items - available as soon as published on the SOLAR system.

Part 2 Items - available only to members of the meeting group, but available to other Members if the Monitoring Officer is satisfied that the request is lawful.

Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report on the proceedings of the Budget Committee meeting held on 6th September, 2000.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

	
	
	


Addendum
Following the meeting, a message was received by Corporate Services that Councillor Lancaster “is concerned that there is no account taken of the centralisation of office accommodation and its impact by removing locally based employment opportunities and therefore depriving the local businesses of their trade and economic stability”, and indicating that he would like these views recording. 
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